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Dear all

Due to multiple last minute tasks that we faced during the last part of 2011, the programming on the RGM system was delayed in setting up the FAFSA for 2012-2013.  However, we are ready to receive the ISIR information from any FAFSA completed on the Web.  With this said, let me explain some of the advantages of doing FAFSA on the WEB.

1.-
The student data in the student profile section of the RGM will be populated from the ISIR data, saving the FAO the data entry in that section.

2.-
The requirement to Keep in the file a paper FASFA with original signatures is eliminated.

3.-
There is nothing illegal in maintaining a computer in the school or in the financial aid office to give the students access to the FAFSA on the WEB.  The FAO may assist the student and parent (for dependent students) to complete the FAFSA on the Web. 

4.-
FAFSA on the WEB is shorter and easier to complete.

5.-
The student and parent as borrowers may get a PIN number that would allow them to sign the direct loan promissory notes (student, parent or both) online, saving time and insuring and expediting the process of getting promissory notes accepted.  There is no requirement to maintain a copy of the Direct Loan promissory note in the student’s file.  PLEASE MAKE SURE THAT THE STUDENT AND PARENT PIN NUMBER IS PROTECTED AND THAT NO ONE ELSE IN THE SCHOOL INCLUDING THE FAO KNOW THAT NUMBER.  DO NOT RECORD IT IN THE STUDENT’S FILE.  DRN NUMBER IS OK BUT NOT THE PIN NUMBER.
6.-
PLUS parent credit rating can be processed online to determine PLUS eligibility.

7.-
Student and/or parent required to complete tax forms must complete them before filing the FAFSA, but the FAFSA can be completed by answering “will file”.  In these cases the FAO is “expected” and more than likely cited in an audit or program review if the school did not require the student or parent to upgrade the student income data when taxes are completed.

8.-
Professional judgment cannot be exercised before a valid ISIR is received on the student.

9.-
Tax forms may no longer be acceptable documentation for a particular student.  USDE has clarified this stating that student and parent should use the IRS retrieval available only by using the FAFSA on the Web.  If IRS retrieval isn’t used, verification will require an IRS transcript (which takes time to get).

10.-
New verification guidelines and requirements (those will be covered in a separate email).

These are some of the reasons why we must start using the FAFSA on the Web.  Using the paper FAFSA and the RGM EDConnect to send the FAFSAs does not provide a link to the IRS retrieval process.  With the new verification rules, that link is extremely critical within the new procedures in Financial Aid.

The RGM system will be ready to process FAFSAs within a few weeks

Thanks

RGM

P.S.

Need analysis formula has been changed again.  The change to the Family income from $32,000 to $23,000 will eliminate many students from an automatic zero EFC.  Pell grant remains the same for 2012-13 of $5,500 however, the maximum eligibility is up to an EFC of 4995.  New Pell Disbursement Schedules will be published.

Due to budget restrictions we may be facing the following possibilities: (PLEASE NOTE none of these have been officially confirmed by USDE)

Last year funds for 2011 were made available in April instead of July.  Early funds are not expected this year.

ATB students may no longer be eligible for Pell or other funds as of 07/01/2012

Subsidized loan may not be subsidized and the student will pay the interest incurred in the in-school and grace periods

